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A Message from the Superintendent... 

As public officials, school board members often receive comments or 

criticism of the school outside formal communication channels al-

ready established by the school district. Constructive comments are 

beneficial when someone from the public is sincerely motivated to 

help improve the quality of the school’s educational program. Howev-

er, members of the community must remember that the main role of school board 

members is to set policy to advance the improvement of the school district. It is 

the Board’s responsibility to tend to the overall educational and financial well be-

ing of the school district and to ensure student achievement.  

 

Each Board member’s authority rests in the collective, governing action of the 

entire Board—not in the day-to-day management of the school. It is the responsi-

bility of administrators and school employees to manage and troubleshoot the 

day-to-day operations of the school. Therefore, when a Board member receives 

constructive comments or criticism, the Board member can only relay that infor-

mation to the appropriate school administrator or employee. It is then the respon-

sibility of the school administrator or employee to address the concern or com-

plaint. 

 

The Treynor Community School is asking for members of the community to help 

us maintain the proper channels of communication by following these procedures: 

 

All concerns or complaints should be addressed and resolved at the lowest level 

by starting with the employee directly involved with the situation. Here are two 

examples to demonstrate the proper procedure:  

 

Example 1: If a member of the community has constructive criticism or a concern 

with a teacher, that person should address the issue directly with that teacher. If 

a resolution to the situation cannot be reached, the matter should then be re-

ferred to the appropriate administrator. If the situation warrants further action, 

there are procedures and policies to guide the process.  
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The Treynor Community School District recently made changes to the procedures it utilizes 

for the production of items that include the District’s Cardinal mascot. The Board of       

Directors feels strongly that, while these changes result in additional requirements for local 

vendors who produce these items, the agreement that included these changes was in the 

best interests of the entire District community and ensured that the District could continue 

using the Treynor Cardinal mascot that has been used for over forty years and has deep roots in the 

community. 

 

These changes stem from an agreement the Board of Directors, in consultation with the District’s Legal 

counsel, reached with Iowa State University. The agreement requires the District to use only vendors li-

censed by Iowa State who operate consistent with the agreement reached between the licensed vendors 

and Iowa State to produce apparel and other items that include the District’s Cardinal mascot. 

 

The District appreciates all the vendors that take the time to produce high-quality apparel and other spirit 

items for our staff, students, and community. We look forward to continuing to work with these vendors 

to share the Treynor Cardinal Spirit throughout our community. 

CARDINAL MASCOT AGREEMENT    

 A MESSAGE FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT CONTINUED 

Example 2: If a member of the community has constructive criticism or a concern with a coach, that per-

son should address the issue directly with that coach. If a resolution to the situation cannot be reached, 

the matter should then be referred to the athletic director. If the situation still remains unresolved, the 

matter should be referred to the appropriate administrator. If the situation warrants further action, there 

are procedures and policies to guide the process.  

 

The Treynor Community School recognizes the importance of maintaining the appropriate channels of 

communication. Following the above procedure allows for a more effective and efficient school district. 

The process ensures that concerns and issues are addressed as quickly as possible. Please help us im-

prove our school by utilizing the above procedures.  
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NEW BOARD MEMBERS TAKE OATH 

As the weather begins to change, school cancellations and early dismissals can occur at any-
time.  If severe weather causes school to be cancelled prior to the start of the day, we will try 

to have information to the media by 6:30 a.m.  In addition to our school website, the media 
outlets that will carry our announcements this year are:  KMA, WOWT, KMTV and KETV.   

 

If weather or unforeseen circumstances (loss of power or water) should occur during the day and school is 

dismissed early, PLEASE HAVE A PLAN IN PLACE WITH YOUR CHILD.  When early dismissals occur dur-
ing the day, we usually have limited time to get information out and many parents aren’t aware that an early 

out has taken place.  Also, we have over 800 students in the district and only a couple of phone lines in each 
building.  Don’t assume that your child will be able to call you if a decision is made to dismiss school during the 

regular day.  Have a plan in place!  The elementary has forms for each parent to keep updated outlining your 

family’s specific plan to deal with this type of situation.  Parents of middle school and high school students 
need to discuss with their child what plan of action they will take in the event of an early dismissal during the 

school day.  Proper planning now will provide assurance to you and your child that all will be okay should we 
ever have an unforeseen early dismissal. 

 

Our student information database, JMC, will be used for all school notifications (voice, email, 

text).   Please check your contact  information to ensure it is up-to-date so you will receive 

these messages for school closings, late starts or early dismissals.  Use the JMC Parent Access 

portal to check your contact information and make any additions or corrections as needed and 

to indicate how you want to receive notifications. 

CAUTION:  Changes in weather arriving soon... 

THE DAILY NONPAREIL DESIGNATED AS OFFICIAL NEWSPAPER  

Three new board members took the oath of office on November 19, 2019 during the regular board meet-

ing. The regular meeting was first conducted and included an official reading of thanks given to outgoing 
board members Amy Graber, Heidi Guttau-Fox and Sally Myers. Amy Graber served a total of 4 

years, Heidi Guttau-Fox served for 3 years, and Sally Myers has served 8+ years on the board.  New 
board members taking the oath of office are Keith Christensen, B.J. Dreyer and Stephen Winchell. 

Brandon Vorthmann was elected President and Mickey Stogdill was elected Vice President. Assignments 
of duties include Keith Christensen, Curriculum; BJ Dreyer, Board Policy Review; and Stephen Winchell, 

Labor Management. Brandon Vorthmann will continue his Facilities assignment while Mickey Stogdill will 
continue his Finance assignment. 

Board meetings are regularly held on the 2nd Monday of each month. The schedule of meetings for 

the 19-20 school year can be found on the website under District / Board of Education / Meeting Dates. 

At its organizational Board meeting on November 19, 2019, the Treynor School 

Board designated The Daily Nonpareil (Council Bluffs) as its official newspaper for 

publications and notifications. Treynor Community School will use The Daily Nonpa-

reil to publish board minutes, budget information, public hearing notifications, and 

other important information.  

http://www.treynorschools.org/vnews/display.v/SEC/District%7CBoard%20of%20Education%3E%3EBoard%20Members
http://www.treynorschools.org/vnews/display.v/SEC/District%7CBoard%20of%20Education%3E%3EMeeting%20Dates


As we enter this holiday season, I am reminded of the many things I have to be grateful for at our school. 
Being part of such an amazing community of staff, students and parents is something that I am continually 

thankful for.  I am fortunate to lead an extremely talented staff that gives so much of their personal time and 
hearts to our children every day. I am also thankful for the strong values our families and community mem-

bers possess. Without many of you, we would not be able to continue to develop such great young minds.  

 
The holiday season is a wonderful time to promote gratitude in your children. Studies show that children that 

regularly express gratitude have higher self esteems, live happier lives, have more hope, optimism and empa-
thy. Some ways that you can help instill gratitude in your children are: 

 

 Setting aside a time to express what each member of your family is grateful for each day. 

 

 Having your children write thank you cards for gifts received and to people that have done some-

thing special for them (coaches, teachers, neighbors). 
 

 Encouraging your kids to “give back” to the community by volunteering at a local non-profit organiza-

tion or helping neighbors with projects. 

 

 Giving children opportunities to earn money and purchase portions of items that they want (toys, 

games, electronics). 

 
I hope this holiday season fills your home with joy, your heart with gratitude, and 

your life with laughter. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Ms. Kay 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

December 9  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 5th Grade Band Concert @ 7:00 p.m., HS Auditorium 

December 10  - - - - - - - - - - - - - 4th Grade Music Concert @ 7:00 p.m., HS Auditorium  

December 16  - - - - - - - - - - - - - Board Meeting @ 5:30 p.m.  

December 17  - - - - - - - - - - - - - 3rd Grade Music Concert @ 7:00 p.m., HS Auditorium  

December 23-January 3  - - - - - - No School: Christmas Vacation 

January 6  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  School Resumes 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 
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Christmas Vacation:  December 23 - January 3 
School Resumes:  January 6 

Semester Tests:  January 15/16 

 
As we transition from Fall to Winter, our students continue to do great things. The mu-

sical, Once Upon a Mattress, a comedy based on the fairy tale The Princess and the 
Pea was very well done and I congratulate everyone who was part of the performanc-

es both on and off stage.  
 

Our annual Veteran’s Day Program was held on Monday, November 11 and it was well 

attended. Thanks to the veterans, the high school band and Emily Morse, Clarissa 
Weitzel, Ben Boese, Ryan Danker, Tyler Pollock, and Derrick Thompson for their parts 

in a successful tribute to all veterans.  
 

The district feels it is important to give back to our community!  One way we try to 

instill this in our youth is by having various volunteer opportunities to get them in-
volved.  Some of the activities they have participated in during the past month and 

also this next month are listed below.  
 

 
 Almost 200 Special Olympic athletes and coaches from Southwest Iowa, approximately 60 Treynor 

High School boys’ and girls' basketball players and cheerleaders joined forces for a Unified Special 
Olympics Event hosted by Treynor School. This is the 6th year we have hosted this event and partici-

pation continues to increase each year. 
 

 The Middle School Card Pride groups collected items for this years “Random Act of Cardinal Kindness 

- Thanksgiving Meal.”  The groups were asked to bring in corn, green beans, soup, french fried on-

ions, sweet potatoes, jello, stuffing, au gratin potatoes, fruit, roasting pans, cake or brownie mix, and 
iced tea as well as money to be used for a gift card to purchase a ham.   

 
 The Middle School Leadership is taking part in the #GivingTuesday712 initiative by having a food 

drive for Open Door Mission.  Their goal is to provide food for families in need during this upcoming 

holiday season. The food drive began on November 18th and will last through December 13th. 

 
  The National Honor Society will have a fundraising event for Coaches vs. Cancer at the Friday, De-

cember 20th home basketball game.  All proceeds earned will go towards The American Cancer Soci-

ety. 
 

On a final note, please mark your calendars for upcoming concerts.  The 5th/6th Grade Band and 6th 

Grade Vocal Concert is scheduled for Monday, December 9 at 7 p.m. in the auditorium.  The following 
Monday, December 16, the JH Band and Vocal Concert will perform at 6:30 p.m. followed by the High 

School Band and Vocal Concert at 8:00 p.m. 
 

 

Happy Holidays! 

NOTES FROM THE SECONDARY SCHOOL 

BUILDINGS 
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The Iowa Statewide Assessment of Student Progress will be sent home to families mid-

December.  Below is helpful information about the tests and the results expected. 
 

The Iowa Statewide Assessment of Student Progress (ISASP) replaced the former Iowa Assess-

ments, with students taking the new tests for the first time in spring 2019.  Iowa Testing Pro-

grams at the University of Iowa oversaw the test’s development and administration. English lan-

guage arts and math tests were given to students in grades 3 through 11, while science tests were 

given in grades 5, 8, 10.  The ISASP was developed to specifically align to the Iowa Core and 

better reflect what is being taught in Iowa classrooms and how students are progressing toward 

grade-level expectations. 
 

Student performance on the ISASP is scored in three ways:  Advanced, Proficient, and Not Yet 

Proficient. It is important to know that because the new state test is more aligned to Iowa’s aca-

demic standards, it is more challenging.  The results from the spring 2019 testing will re-set the 

baseline for future progress on the new state test.  These results should not be compared to re-

sults from previous years because the state test is new and different.  
 

Changes in Results Due to Change in State Assessment 

 

The ISASP results cannot be directly compared to previous state results due to a number of fac-

tors (see table below). 

 
 

 

ISASP Prior to ISASP 

All students in the state were tested in the spring of 

2019.  Treynor students tested the week of April 8, 

2019. 

Schools had the option to test at any time throughout 

the year 

ISASP was developed to be specifically aligned to the 

Iowa Core 
A national assessment was used 

English Language Arts standards in reading, writing, 

and language were measured 
Only standards in reading were measured 

Essays and constructed-response questions were in-

cluded in addition to multiple-choice questions 
All questions were multiple-choice  

Grade-specific content (as defined by the Iowa Core) 

was measured 
Content across two grades was measured 

A standard-setting study was completed to define cut 

scores for the three levels of performance.  
A statistical procedure was used to define cut scores 

for the three levels of performance.  
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LEARNING CELEBRATIONS 

2nd Grade Science 

4th Graders design a Thanksgiving pa-

rade route using google earth.  

 

6th Grade, aspiring teacher, Hailey Both-

well, created a Jeopardy game for her 

classmates based off the of novel they are 

reading in class.  

8th Graders perform their Harriet 

Tubman skits.  

Foods and Nutrition 

class made soup for the 

staff. It was great! 

Gratitude Graffiti 

Wall 
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COACHES VS CANCER—Friday, December 20 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL BREAKFAST  

The positive impact of breakfast on academic achievement is well documented. Late bus sched-
ules, busy morning routines, lack of awareness, and stigma are some of the reasons students go 

without eating.  
 
A great breakfast program is offered at school every day! 

 

Here are some fun facts about school breakfast: 

 

 It’s easy!  Instead of running around in the morning trying to make sure your children eat 

a healthy meal, let us do the work.  They can get a great breakfast at school, and there 

will be no dishes for you to wash! 

 It’s affordable!  If qualified, your child may be able to get breakfast at a reduced price or 

for free.  If your child already eats a free or reduced price lunch, they automatically qualify 
for a free or reduced price breakfast. 

 It’s tasty!  Schools now have more variety to choose from when deciding what to offer 

your children for breakfast.  

 It’s good for the brain!  Research suggests that not 

having  breakfast can affect children’s intellectual per-

formance (CDC). 
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             Treynor Community High School  

                                 Band Uniform Fund Drive 

To the Community of Treynor and Alumni of Treynor Community 

Schools, The Treynor Community School District and Treynor Music 
Boosters are proud to announce the start of the Cardinal Band Uniform 

Fund Drive, with the purpose of raising money for new band uniforms 
for the 2020-2021 school year.  

Over the past three decades, the Treynor High School band has grown 

to be recognized as one of the top musical performing groups in the 
state of Iowa. Through the years, the dedicated students of the program 

have amassed over 80 Division I ratings at state music festivals in the combined areas of concert, march-
ing and jazz band. The jazz band has placed first at the Iowa Jazz Championships four times, and the 

marching band has received numerous awards at the Southwest Iowa Band Jamboree and the Loess Hills 

Fieldfest. In addition, they have earned 29 consecutive Division 1 ratings at state contest. The corner-
stone of our program, the concert band, is considered one of the best ensembles in the area.  

Our current uniforms, which were purchased in 2008, are beginning to show their wear. And, due to in-
creasing enrollment in the band program, we do not have enough uniforms for each member to wear. 

The students and music boosters are hard at work fundraising for this project, but with a cost of over 
$40,000 for 100 uniforms, your help is needed.  

On the attached form, you will see a cost breakdown for each uniform part. You can donate money for 

any or all of the uniform parts that you wish. Those patrons who donate the cost of an entire uniform will, 
with their consent, have their names engraved on a plaque that will be on display in the music depart-

ment awards case. Patrons may also dedicate their donation in honor of a family member, friend, or loved 
one. To see the new uniform sample, go to www.treynorschools.org, and click on the “highlights” page.  

Donations will be accepted through the TS Community Foundation or Treynor Music Boosters 

(paypal.me/TreynorMusicBoosters). Only donations made through the Foundation are tax deductible. If 

you have any questions regarding our uniform fund drive, please contact director Jeff Schoening at Trey-

nor High School, 712-487-3804 or jschoening@treynorcardinals.org.  
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Thank you for your continued support of Treynor Community Schools and its students.  

Treynor Band Uniform Fund 
Drive  

Uniform Cost Breakdown:  

Jacket: $170 Plume: $28 Trousers: $88 Waist Drape: $62 Hat Wrap: $38 
Gauntlet Cuffs: $24  

Total Cost: $410  

Name: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Amount Donated: $ ___________  

Do you wish to have a receipt sent to you? Y/N  

Please send all donations, along with this form to: TS 
Commmunity Foundation Attn: Mary Jewell 43 Scott Street 

Council Bluffs, IA 51503  

Checks can be made out to TS Community Foundation. Be sure to note Treynor Band Uniform in the 

memo so it can be designated to the proper fund. Checks can also be dropped off at TS Bank in Treynor.  

*If donating amount for a full uniform, please use the space below for the name or information you 
wish to be included on the plaque name plate. Thank you.  

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________ 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 
4:15 JH B BB 

@ Riverside 

6:00 G/JV BB 

@ Harlan 

7:30 HV BB @ 

Harlan 

3 
Midterm 

5:30 Wrestling 

Here 

5:30 B/JV @ 

Heelan 7:00 BV 

@ Heelan  

4 
2:00 EARLY 

DISMISSAL 

TEACHER IN-

SERVICE 

5 
4:15 JH B BB 

Here 

6:00 G/JV 

BB @ ISD 

7:15 B/9th 

BB @ ISD  

6 
BB Here vs Mo 

Valley 

4:30 B/9th 

6:00 GV/BJV 

7:30 BV/GVJ 

 

7 
9:00  GJV BB @ 

Sidney 

10:00 Wrestling 

Here 

10:15  BJV BB 

@ Sidney 

8 
 

9 4:15 JH B  

BB Here  

5:30 JV Wres-

tling @ AL 

7:00 5th/6th 

Band 6th Vocal 

Concert  in 

Auditorium  

10 5:30 

Wrestling @ 

Griswold  

BB @ Audubon 

6:00 GV/BJV 

7:30 BV/GJV 

7:00 4th Grade 

Music Concert  

11 
2:00 EARLY 

DISMISSAL 

TEACHER IN-

SERVICE 

 

 

12 
BB Here vs 

Riverside 

4:15 JH B  

6:00 GV/BJV 

7:30 BV/GJV 

13 
4:15 JH B BB 

@ Fremont 

Mills 

HS BB @ Lo-

gan 

Magnolia 

6:00 GV/BJV 

7:30 BV/GJV 

14 SWIBA HS 

Auditions @ 

Atlantic  

10:00 Wrestling 

@ Lenox 

3:00 G/JV BB 

Here 

4:30 GV BB  

15 
 

16 5:30 JV 

Wrestling @ 

SHEN  

6:30 JH Christ-

mas Concert  

8:00 HS Christ-

mas Concert 

5:30 Board 

Meeting 

17  
5:30 Wrestling 

@ Creston 

BB @ TC  

6:00 GV/BJV 

7:30 BV/GJV  

7:00 3rd Grade 

Music Concert  

18 
2:00 EARLY 

DISMISSAL 

TEACHER IN-

SERVICE 

19  
4:00 JH B BB 

@ TC  

6:00 9th B 

BB Here vs 

Harlan 

20 

BB Here vs 

IKM-Manning 

4:30 B/9th 

6:00 GV/BJV 

7:30 BV/GJV 

5:00 Wrestling 

@ Audubon 

21 
11:00 Wres-

tling @ Audu-

bon  

22 
 

23 
Christmas  

Vacation 

24 
Christmas 

Vacation 

25 

 

26 
Christmas 

Vacation 

27 
Christmas 

Vacation 

28 
 

29 

 

30 
Christmas 

Vacation 

31 
Christmas 

Vacation 

 

1 
Happy 

New Year! 

2 
Christmas 

Vacation 

 

3 
Christmas 

Vacation 

4 Boys BB @ 

Blue Valley NW 

HS 

3:00 JV, 4:30 V 
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 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

 1 

Happy 

New 

Year! 

2 
Christmas 

Vacation 

3 
Christmas 

Vacation 

4 
Boys BB @ Blue 

Valley NW HS 

3:00 JV 

4:30 Varsity  

5 
 

6 
School  

Resumes 

7 
BB @ AHSTW 

6:00 GV/BJV 

7:30 BV/GJV 

 

8 
2:00 EARLY 

DISMISSAL 

TEACHER IN-

SERVICE 

9 
BB Here 

4:30 B/9th  

6:00 GV/BJV 

7:30 BJ/GJV 

7:00 Wres-

tling @ Cones-

toga HS  

10 
 

11 9:00 JV 

Wrestling @ Lo-

gan  

10:00 V Wres-

tling @ TC  

1:00 GV BB @ 

MAC 

4:30 JH B BB @ 

Glenwood 

12 13 
5:30 Wrestling 

@ West 

Monona High 

School 

14 BB @ 

Creston  

4:30 G/JV 

B/JV 

6:00 GV/B 9th 

7:30 BV  

5:30 Wrestling 

@ Mo Valley 

15 
2:00 EARLY 

DISMISSAL 

TEACHER IN-

SERVICE 

16 
2:00 EARLY 

DISMISSAL 

END OF SE-

MESTER 

6:00 B/9th BB 

Here  

17NO 

SCHOOL 

4:00 JH G BB 

@ Sidney  

4:30 B/9th BB 

@ Mo Valley 

6:00 GV/BJV  

7:30 BJ/GJV 

18 
Bluffs Jazz Festi-

val @ AL  

19 20 
NO SCHOOL  

SWIBA HS 

Honor Band  

4:15 JH G BB 

@ IKM-

Manning 

21 4:15 JH 

G BB @ 

Fremont Mills  

 

BB Here 

6:00 GV/BJV  

7:30 BV/GJV  

 

22 
2:00 EARLY 

DISMISSAL 

TEACHER IN-

SERVICE 

9:00 WIC  

Jazz Band @ 

IKM-Manning 

23 JH Wres-

tling @ Creston  

4:15 JH G BB 

HERE 

5:30 Wrestling 

@ Woodbine 

7:00 SWICDA 

Honor Choir @ 

IWCC  

24 
BB Here vs 

Lo-Ma 

6:00 GV/BJV  

7:30 BV/GJV 

25 District 

Large Group 

Speech  

Wrestling @ 

Colfax-Mingo 

 

8:30pm B Varsity 

BB @ DJ Sokol 

Arena  

26 27 
4:15 JH G BB 

Here 

4:15 JH Wres-

tling @ Audu-

bon 

28 
BB Here vs TC 

6:00 GV/BJV 

7:30 BV/GJV 

29 
2:00 EARLY 

DISMISSAL 

TEACHER IN-

SERVICE 

30 
4:15 JH Wres-

tling Here 

5:30 Wres-

tling @ West 

Harrison HS 

31 BB @ 

IKM-Manning 

4:30 BJV  

6:00 GV 

7:30 BV 

  

1 
State Jazz Band 

Festival 

10:00 Wrestling 

@ East Mills HS  

January 2019 
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Happy New Year!  
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

PO Box 369 

Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 

Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

CHRISTMAS VACATION 

 

School will be dismissed on Friday, December 20th. School will resume on Monday,  

January 6th.  

From all of us at Treynor Community Schools, a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year to you and yours! 

It is the policy of the Treynor Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disa-

bility, religion, creed, age (for employment), marital status (for programs), sexual orientation, gender identity and socioeconomic 

status (for programs) in its educational programs and its employment practices.  There is a grievance procedure for processing 

complaints of discrimination.  If you have questions or a grievance related to t his policy, please contact the principals, who 

serve as the equity coordinators: 

Jill Kay, Elementary Principal, #2 Elementary Dr., 712-487-3422, jkay@treynorcardinals.org 

Jenny Berens, Middle School Principal, 102 E. Main St., 712-487-3181, jberens@treynorcardinals.org 

Dr. Mark Hopkins, Superintendent/HS Principal 102 E. Main St., 712-487-3804, mhopkins@treynorcardinals.org 


